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    Two are better than one! We thought we were 

hiking into the mountains just to have a special 

church service. But, just as 

service was over, it 

started pouring rain 

causing us to take 

shelter in a little hut. 

While we were waiting 

out the storm, Pablo and 

Anastacia decided it would be a good time to 

have their wedding. After a  counseling session we 

agreed to marry them.  There were no decorations, 

pomp, or music, just the sound of falling rain on 

the tin roof of a tiny hut packed full of soaked, 

muddy guests. 

     We are so excited about what God is doing in 

and with Pablo and Anastacia. Shortly after 

marriage they assumed a leadership responsibility 

in Alto Quiel, the area we’ve been working in for 

over a year. In August we returned to Panama after 

a couple of months of itineration in the U.S. It was 

such a pleasant surprise to arrive and find that not 

only had this work continued but it was going 

strong and growing under the leadership of this 

couple. It’s been such a blessing to have them help 

carry the burden in Alto Quiel. 

 
     Ivan is another example of God’s handiwork. 
This spring he was saved and baptized in our new 
work in Jaramillo. Since there was no one else and 
we saw his sincere 
hunger and willing 
spirit, we left Ivan in 
charge while we were in 
the U.S. this summer. 
We provided some Bible 
study material and put 
them in God’s hands. 
We were so happy to 
return and find them 
still having regular 
services. It was also 
encouraging to see 
several new souls had 
given their hearts to the 
Lord. 
     God gave us the burden of raising up workers to 
take the gospel back to their villages when he sent 
us here. It’s amazing to sit back and watch God 
fulfill his purpose in young men and women’s lives. 
Some have already expressed their burden and 
desire to see their people experience salvation. 
     It seems like God is really sending revival to 
these mountains. Several people we have been 
working with for a while have recently prayed for 
salvation. We were touched a couple weeks ago by 
a young man passing by who decided to stop and 
listen to the service. He didn’t come forward when 
the altar call 
was given but 
met us at the 
car asking if he 
had to wait 
until the next 
service to 
pray. Of 
course we told 
him “no, we 
can pray right now!” After praying we gave him a 
Bible and he said he had never owned his own 
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Bible.  The next time he came back to service with 
his wife his testimony was “I feel full!!”  
    Please pray for us and these 4 camps as we 
continue to hold weekly services in each one. 

        God Bless,                                        
                    John, Kim, Liberty & Justice 


